

The Fosse Newsletter

Issue: July 2025

Introduction



PS Joel Tarplin

PC Kane Sole

PC Sam Collins

PC Sally Preston

PC Abbie Ward

PCSO Sarah Baker

PCSO Chris Clark

PCSO Abby Whitmore

#YouSaid - What matters to you

Below are our beat priorities -

Priority -

Tackling concerns around acquisitive crimes on the ward, including burglary, damage to and theft from motor vehicles, and theft from person offences, particularly in the Newfoundpool, Tudor Road areas and on The Rally park.

We did -

We have been conducting regular patrols of our open spaces, including The Rally and Fosse Recreation ground. We have already recovered a number of stolen motorcycles, and have supported the wider NPA with arrests in relation to these thefts, and other thefts and robberies on the Fosse ward.

Priority -

Dealing with the production of class B drugs on the area, in addition to tackling the use and supply of both class A and B drugs in areas where this affects the local community

We did -

In June we arrested a male twice in relation to the suspected assault and exploitation of a vulnerable local male. We conducted over 20 home visits to vulnerable adults suspected of being vulnerable to county lines exploitation, in addition to visiting local children at risk of child criminal exploitation by drug suppliers. We secure a lengthy prison sentence for a male caught dealing drugs twice on the beat, once on Dannett Walk and one on The Rally park.

Priority -

Targeting alcohol fuelled ASB on the ward with a focus on street drinking and youth ASB in open spaces such as The Rally, Glenfield Road East and Hinckley Road near the junction with Kirby Road.

We did -

We have conducted a patch walk of the Kate Street area with local partners, to put together a plan for solving the littering a fly-tipping issues locally. We are lobbying for an extension of the City Centre PSPO to enable us to seize alcohol from those drinking in the street and engaging in ASB.

What we are doing



Burglary pack containing various alarms



Alice Hawkins food bank on Empire Road

Welcome to the July edition of the Fosse neighbourhood newsletter!

At the beginning of the month, PCSO's 6088 Abby and 6673 Chris attended the community meeting at Mantle Road's Neighbourhood Centre. Here, we were joined by local councillors and other various sector's from Leicester city council. It was a good outcome with residents sharing there concerns with us and the council.

One issue raised was persons sat on Glenfield Road East in one of the bus stops at the bottom of Flora Street, potentially drug taking/dealing. I would like to assure you know that we as a team are very aware of this, and are working very closely with a local organisation, and dealing with these persons on a regular basis.

As always our police officers have been incredibly busy on the beat dealing with local issues, but do continue to support our NPO colleagues. There have been various operations on throughout the area which have seen our officers helping with, and continued support has been given with welfare visits.

Don't worry though, this doesn't mean we haven't been on the beat. PC's and PCSO's continue our daily patrols in the area, dealing with incidents and hitting our priority areas that cause the most concern to residents. As I write this newsletter there have been two new cannabis grows that officers have seized, cleared and made safe. This will be brought up properly in the

A couple of things that I would like to raise is firstly, the Alice Hawkins Community Project foodbank. This is a scheme offered to those in need who may find themselves in hard times. They have also helped the Fosse beat team with emergency food parcels a handful of times for vulnerable people on the beat. The food bank is open every Saturday 10am until 12.30pm at the Fosse Neighbourhood centre. Empire Road side. Registration is required.

Secondly, burglaries do unfortunately happen in the area, and when this does happen we always deliver a pack containing items such as window and door alarms. These help deter any further issues, as well as other safety advice given from ourselves, and how best to protect your property.

And finally the weather has been very up and down over the school holiday's, but hopefully our younger generation are enjoying there time away from school. Unfortunately though, ASB does increase within this time too. This is one of our beat priorities and we are out and about patrolling, especially on The Rally Park, engaging with youths and families so hopefully this will help deter ASB over the coming weeks.

Confidence Survey



Your Views Survey



Upcoming Community Engagements for August

09/08/2025 - Lidl Fosse Road North -12.00 -13.00

10/08/2025 - The Rally Park— 11.00 - 12.00

13/08/2025 - St Pauls -14.00 - 15.00

15/08/2025 - Lidl Fosse Road North - 10.00 - 11.00

18/08/2025 - Maxi Grosik - 17.00 - 18.00

23/08/2025 - Empire Road food bank - 10.30 - 11.30

26/08/2025 - Aldi Woodgate - 17.00 - 18.00